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GUOCOLAND LIMITED (REG. NO. 197600660W) 
 
 
 

Clarification of Article in The Business Times dated 23 April 2010 
 
 
 
We refer to the article headlined “GuocoLand aims to double China property 
investment” which appeared in The Business Times today. 
 
GuocoLand Limited (“GLL” or the “Company”) wishes to clarify that the source for  
The Business Times article appears to be from Bloomberg News of 17 April 2009 and  
22 April 2010. 
 
The comments in Bloomberg News are attributed to Ms Violet Lee, head of 
GuocoLand’s China operations.  The figure of Rmb33 billion was purportedly made 
previously by her to Bloomberg.  This figure was erroneously reported and should 
have been Rmb3.3 billion, on the basis of land tenders which GuocoLand China had 
planned to or participated in.  Not all of these tenders have been successful.  
Participation in land tenders is in the normal course of the Group’s business.   
 
Ms Lee’s comment that “We should very easily double that” has been misconstrued as 
the Group’s intention to double its planned future investments in China.  Ms Lee made 
these comments in the context that since April 2009, property prices in the key cities of 
China such as Beijing and Shanghai have moved up substantially.  Ms Lee’s 
comments were not intended to be a forecast or prospective statement by the 
Company on future investments by the Group. 
 
The Group is positive on the China real estate market for the medium term.  As and 
when opportunities arise, the Group will continue to evaluate prospects there.  These 
can only be crystallised when such opportunities arise.  It is not possible to forecast 
any meaningful financials for such prospective opportunities.   
 
GLL will be releasing its Unaudited Third Quarter Financial Statement for the period 
ended 31 March 2010 today.  
 
   

Dated this 23rd day of April 2010 
 
 

By Order of the Board 
 
 
 

Dawn Pamela Lum 
Group Company Secretary 
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